
PPS to 'The great insanity' 

Sir?You published a short 

postscript to my FitzPatrick lecture 
(May/June, page 206) in which 
you reported that I had been asked 
to give the same lecture in Ger- 
many on 8 May, VE Day. 
The invitation and choice of 

date came from Professor E 

Nieschlag FRCP, professor of repro- 
ductive medicine and Professor E 

Zimmermann, dean of the medical 
school at Miinster. My slight anxi- 
ety as to how I should be received 

by my hosts and their colleagues 

was immediately set at rest. I could 
not have been more sympathetical- 
ly welcomed. The whole atmo- 

sphere was friendly and sensible 
(ie they agreed with me!) and any 
idea I had that my German hosts 

might be too serious-minded for 
me was lost in gales of laughter 
before dinner and thereafter, 

although not?I am happy to 

say?during the lecture. 
It was a very short visit but for 

me an inspiring one?it showed 

exactly the spirit which we love and 
admire and had always hoped 
would take over in Germany after 
the horrors they had endured. 
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